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February 22, 2010
10:00 AM

Town of Saratoga Town Hall

In attendance:

Voting Members
Officers

Chair- Tom Richardson, Supervisor, Town of Mechanicville

George Hodgson, Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc (Proxy—Bill Peck, Treasurer)

Secretary- Kay Tomasi, Appointee, President of the Senate
Members

Anthony Sylvester, Mayor, City of Mechanicville

Nelson Ronsvalle, Grant Coordinator, Town of Halfmoon

Alane Ball-Chinian, Proxy, NYS Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation

John Sherman, Mayor, Village of Schuylerville
Tom Wood, Supervisor, Town of Saratoga

Ed Kinowski, Supervisor, Town of Stillwater

John Rymph, Supervisor, Town of Easton

Jim Sullivan, Mayor, Village of Victory

Attendees

Alan & Marlene Bissell, Hudson Crossing Park

John Hayes, Prospect Hill Cemetery Association
Neal Orsini, Rodger’s Island Heritage Development Alliance

Lori Solomon-Duell, Erie Canalway National Heritage Corridor

Janet Kennedy, Executive Director, Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc.

Dave King, Environmental Protection Agency

Kristen Skopek, Environmental Protection Agency

Tracy Clothier, Senior Planner, The LA Group

Joe Finan, Saratoga National Battlefield

Maria Trabka, Executive Director, Saratoga P.L.A.N.

Dave Perkins, NYS Snowmobile Association
Katie Stone, Open Space Institute

Andrew Alberti, Lakes to Locks Passage
Chris Bernstein, Assemblyman Tony Jordan
James Thompson, Senator Roy McDonald
Renee Bouplon, Washington County ASA
Chris DeBolt, Assemblyman Tony Jordan

Devin Lander, Assemblyman Steve Englebright
Minutes

A quorum being present, introductions were made along with a motion to accept the minutes of the January 25, 2010 meeting. The motion was made by John Sherman and seconded by Anthony Sylvester to be passed unanimously. 

New Business
Dredging the Hudson Discussion
Dave King and Kristen Skopek mentioned that the first meeting of peer review panel for phase 1 and 2 consisted of looking at the data compiled and drafting a report with GE that would be finalized by March 5th. Independent review changes are in design. The second week in May, there will be a three day meeting. They don’t see eye-to-eye one everything with GE and are looking to change some design with them. 1% of the material went down river. Resuspension worked pretty well and only stopped a couple of times. Time due to resuspension issues. 6% of the time the project was shut down. 40% of the time the dredges were shut down; need to increase production. 70% of the time they reached quota. There was 20 feet of sediment in some areas. They found amazing amounts of sediment and liquid that caused sheen on the river surface; need to remove wood debris. They will cap when they start finding bedrock. How much should go down stream has no impact of fish from Stillwater-south. There is no impact on the water quality south of the Troy Dam. Resuspension caused PCB to be restibuted material settled quickly but more came into water column – there are 209 combinations of PCB – 40% of resuspended material was non-toxic – continue working with GE for phase 2 flood plain – PCB distribution samples 45,000 covered same areas/signs in other areas Schuyler Park is one such area – will be back in the spring to cover with a layer of material sampling on agricultural land will continue.
Joe Finan asked is dredging conducive to removing liquid phase material.
Dave King answered that there is nothing that can be done.

Joe Finan asked if there were any changes in the methodology (?). 
Dave King answered that they are dealing with the pure PCB in liquid form – good that the towns are on alternative water system. 

Ed Kinowski asked about independent well fields.

Dave King discussed that the Health Department found no contamination.

Ed Kinowski noted that Tony Campbell said that the Health Department only went to river depth. He then questioned the validity of that statement.

Dave King discussed that they did test to all levels and that they will be doing more. He stated that they don’t expect much in the wells.
Ed Kinowski asked about the aquifers.

Dave King discussed that they were expecting several regimes (can’t read the word). 

Kristen Skopek suggested the Department of Health presentation.
Dave King mentioned that the members of the Community Advisory Group were all invited.
Tom Richardson asked for a quick run down as to how many years it will be per phase.
Dave King discussed that phase 1 will take 1 year and that phase 2 will take 5 years.

Anthony Sylvester asked if the hot spots slow and back up the river.

Dave King commented that yes there is more slow traffic. 

Tom Richardson thanked Dave King and Kristen Skopek for coming. 
Lakes to Locks Passage, Inc. Update
Janet Kennedy gave and LTCP update regarding the application for planning of a regional visitor  in Schuylerville – looking at the needs of the facility, looking at the existing facility and funding. Two weeks ago in DC, discussed a Geo-Tourism Opportunity-should be hearing back soon - Received a by ways grant measurement and evaluation – very interested in Montreal National Geographic’s first urban Geo Tourism area – next step will be LTLP/Partnership. 
Drew- program manager- now have office in Saratoga Town Hall – lease for 2 years – working with Jim Sullivan to remove billboards on Route 4. NYS has a policy to introduce rumble strips which will harm bike riders – once they are in they cannot be removed – LTLP will be sending a letter to the DOT.
Nelson Ronsvalle – Karl Beard – Canalway Trail – Some options available now – reach out to communities.
George Hodgson discussed Trans Imp Program – get on planning agendas.
Tom Richardson discussed letter to the DOT/ CDCT.
Anthony Sylvester – 1st, Nelson Ronsvalle – 2nd – unanimous.

Tim Holmes – Friends of the Battlefield

501C3 organization – chartered in 1990 to support National Parks – Arts in the Parks – Tuesdays during track season – all volunteers – 25 events in 2009 – many events are extremely popular within the park and out in the public – Views from the Battlefield  was very successful – Premier of Ken Burns National Park Films Scholars in residence – interns – Great Press and many partners
2010 Priorities – More events, more community involvement – 18th century fashion show – American General Film – working with Dr. Ray Raymond will place all film in the Battlefield archives – planning to bring people to the region.

Joe Finan asked about the OSI grant – Research grant at Old Saratoga if awarded world confrontation – friends make applying possible.

Tom Richardson commented that he will make it a vote at the next meeting.

Joe Finan discussed the ABPP Grant – Sword surrender site visitor plan – OGS land –conductivity.
Tom Richardson asked about land protection.

Joe Finan discussed non-profit meetings.

Tom Richardson mentioned that he had some meetings with non-profits and George Hodgson.

George Hodgson discussed that 2011 is the deadline – sent out requests to Murphy, Gillibrand, Israel, and Schumer – sent NPS letters – still looking locally.

Tom Richardson mentioned that he met with Schumer, Gillibrand, etc. over the winter – Dix Bridge is the number 1 priority. 
Maria Trabka  discussed the they completed the feasibility report for Viewshed Protection Fund – applied to representatives for seed money for the fund – a revolving fund- received at least a dozen support letters.

Tom Richardson mentioned that the Dix Bridge already $2.4 million so it is the number 1 priority – land trust.

Global Foundries – Norm Armour, Mike Russo – no check but are on the radar.
Jim Thompson – NW Zander – should apply to them. 

Tom Richardson – trying to get on everyone’s radar.

Dave Perkins discussed Dix Bridge - $500 each from every club in Washington County - $4500 and will be asking Saratoga County. 

Tracey Clothier noted progress being made on Stewardship Plan Draft - done at the end of the week – criteria for projects – ranking system – will give a PowerPoint on March 29th. 

Other Business
Ed Kinowski  asked about the 4/32 Roadway with DOT.
John Sherman discussed that the road will be worked on

Ed Kinowski  asked if the group could send a letter to the DOT.
Tom Richardson  asked if John Sherman could look into it.
John Sherman noted that he will look into it.

Adjournment
A motion to adjourn was made by Kay Tomasi and was seconded by John Sherman to be passed unanimously. The next meeting is to take place on Monday March 29, 2010 at 10AM in the same location.
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